Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee

Monday 11th July 2016
1. Present – Simon, Peter, Brian, Marion, Graham, John Anderson, John Dalton , Amanda.

2. Apologies – Martin, Amy, Dorothy,  Roger, Tim, Liz, Lucy.

3. Minutes of the previous committee meeting were approved.

4. Matters Arising  
Recycling.  2 recycling bins have been delivered and John has made laminated signs which Brian will attach to the bins.  There is a hope that money may be saved on general collections if more recycling takes place. The situation will be monitored.
The curtains have arrived for the stage. The secretary will contact The Players to ask for their contribution of £752.50 which is half the total amount.                                                                                                                
5. Treasurer's Report  

Graham presented the accounts and reported that everything is on track with the budget.

A new price list was circulated and after discussion it was agreed that it would be put in place in September 2016. There was some debate about the charges for commercial hirers and Marion agreed to investigate what other Halls are charging, for comparison.


      6.   Booking Report   

Marion was thanked for taking over the bookings while John and Dorothy were on holiday.

The Country market has asked for use of the Hall on Friday mornings in August. Marion will ask them to contact John about availability as bookings may be possible due to lack of maintenance work in August.

2017 bookings are now being taken.

The Extreme Medical Team donated £100 to the Memorial Hall as they were so pleased with the accommodation. It was agreed to write to thank them.                         Amanda
Still only 3 TENs have been booked out of a possible 15.
7. Hirers Feedback and Comments
Sound proofing in the Main Hall was discussed and it was agreed that the secretary would contact the Players, the Film Club and the Choir to share the costs.

8.  Maintenance and Renewals
· It was agreed that John A. would ask Phil to put the heating on its summer setting.

· John and Brian will clear the gutters.

· Major projects. After discussion it was agreed not to go ahead with the toilets, due to costs. The committee will look at ways of raising funds, including talking to the Parish Council to seek their advice.

· Stanage Hall. Still no decision from DCC, so Simon will contact Cllr. Twigg and DCC to clarify and expedite matters. A notice to quit will be be served if nothing happens in the next six months.

· It was agreed that 3 projects would form the 5 year improvement plan, the Stanage Hall being the priority, followed by the toilets and the heating system.

9.   Correspondence 
  VSOS 

10.   A.O.B.
Andrew has given notice of his wish to hand over the website. John D. agreed to talk to him and report back.

Date of next meeting         7.30pm - Monday 5th September
